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jiKUST PRFSFNT SEMINAR ON 17TH CFNTURY 

An international conference on “China in the 17th Century” was organised by the 
Humanities Division of the Hong Kong University of Science and Technology from 18 to 21 May, 
1993. 
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Topics discussed included “Late Ming and Modernity”, “China in the 17th century: a 
bibliographical report”, “Preservation and Diffusion of Knowledge: Private Collecting and 
Publishing in 17th Century China”, 
Resistance” etc. 

“Western Astronomy in China and Japan”, “Poetry and 

Prof Edward Chien, one of the organisers of the seminar said, *’ The 17th century has long 
been appreciated as the early modern phase of history and culture in both China and Europe. In 
Europe, it was the century of Descartes, Kepler and Newton who effected revolutions in 
mathematics, astronomy and physics resulting in a new world view characterising modern Western 
thought.” 

He said, “In China, a ‘near revolution’ had taken place leading to increased social mobility 
and interchange between the literati and the common people, a heightened sense of self, 
urbanization and commercialization, and innovations in science and technology.” 

In view of the growing interest in the 17th century as a turning point in world history, HKUST 
is embarking on two major research projects on the topic: “China in the 17th century”, and “China 
and the 17th century”. Prof Chien said,” The proposed projects aim to investigate the early 
modern roots of our identity as moderns in a comparative framework, juxtaposing China and 
Western Europe.” 

He said,” Issue-wise, it will concentrate on (1) history of science and technology in the 17th 
century and (2) comparativism as a mode of thought. ” He continued , “We expect our research 
to be a contribution to the growing body of knowledge about the 17th century and to our 
understanding of ourselves as moderns. We also hope that through this kind of research 
projects, we will be able to help establish Hong Kong’s reputation as a cultural community as 
well.” 
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